Lightning Robotics Team 3042 – Booster Meeting
Date – Tuesday, April 12, 2016
Time – 7:00pm – 8:00pm
Location – Eastview Commons Area – 1st Floor
Attendees:  Cindy Taintor, Rachel Lord, Barb Verville, Stephanie Hayes, Tara Hudgens, David Hudgens, Denise Cummins, Michele Lundgreen, Dave DeSutter, Susan Carter, Susan Callies, Monica Budreau, Liz Townley
Meeting Agenda:
1. Treasurer’s Report – Balance as of 3/31/2016 - $22,095.71
a. Balance as of 4/12/2016 - $13,780.17
b. Credit Card Expenses as of 4/12/2016 - $7640.16
2. Secretary’s Reports from February 11, 2016 meeting not yet available on-line.  Will be up before the end of next week.
3. FRC End of Season Banquet April 16, 2016 – 6:00pm – 9:00pm

a. Status – Need decorating help @ 2:00pm.  Donations being accepted for coach and mentor gifts.
b. Need to add Worlds Registration Table – We will have a credit card machine at the banquet.
4. World Championships

a. Estimated cost of the trip if everyone attends is approximately $26,000

b. Contacting our current sponsors to see if they will donate additional $ - MSP Communications has committed to $5,000.00 to pay our entry fee.  Seagate came up with a $3,000.00 donation.  We are currently $8,000.00 short.
c. Looking for new sponsors

d. Asking the school district to pay for the bus. – We’re still working on this, but there are two FTC teams from Eagan going as well.  Sadly, because our season is at the end of the school year, the money set aside by the district to pay for transportation, has been depleted by other previous events throughout the school year.
A pledge form was set up to ask friends and family for monetary donations via email.  You all should have received an email of the letter with an internet link showing our robot.  Thank you Susan Callies for setting this up. 
e. Options if we do not raise enough $

i. Raise per student cost – We decided this was not an option as we want all FRC team members who want to go and experience Worlds, to be able to go.  We’re keeping the cost of this trip the same as last year, which is $250.00 per person.
ii. Ask mentors and coaches to pay their own way – See above
iii. Deplete more of the Booster account – this option has repercussions for the FTC season – We decided this will probably be the best option, however we will have to start fundraising right away!  
5. Team placed 22nd place in state and qualify for the State Tournament on May 21st
There are 208 Robotics teams in MN.  30 are slotted to go to the State Tournament.
6. Lifetime Fitness Fundraiser May 22nd – Esprit de She Duathlon – Lakeville – We are signing up for this fundraiser as we need to start raising money for the beginning of the FTC season.  
7. Twins Stadium Fundraising – We decided not to do this fundraiser.  The number of games we have to commit to, as well as the low hourly rate of pay and the fact that you must be 18 yrs or older to even work, does not make this a productive money maker.
8. Open Discussion -  We are in need of a 4th of July parade coordinator.
9. Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday, May 10, 2016 – 7:00pm
10. Adjourn 
